ST. ANDREW UKRAINIAN CATHOLIC CHURCH (PARMA, OH)

BULLETIN: Fifth Sunday After Pentecost (7/5/2020) Epistle: Rom 10: 1-10 Gospel: Mt 8: 28-9:1

ATTENTION: On May 12, 2020, Bishop Bohdan Danylo issued a memorandum, "Guidelines for Parishes upon Resumption of Public Service." The Bishop grants permission to a <u>safe restart</u> to public celebration of the Divine Services at St. Andrew. Copies of the memo may be found in our church vestibules and on-line.

6/28/2020 Total Weekly Collection Deposit: \$2,741.63. Thank you to all who donate!

LITURGY INTENTIONS

ETTOROT INTENTIONS				
Saturday, 7/4	9:00am	+Dr. Jaroslaw & Anna Machajlowycz (Larissa Muzyczka)		
	3:30pm	Confession / Reconciliation		
	4:30pm	For the People of the Parish	LIVE	
		+Wasyl & Olha Brezdun (Family)	STREAMING	
Sunday, 7/5	9:30am	+George Liszniansky (Panakhyda) (Mr & Mrs Orest		
		Liscynesky)	LIVE	
	12:00nn	+Fr. Deacon Michael Levy (Subdeacon Joseph	STREAMING	
		Zappernick)		
Monday, 7/6		No Morning Liturgy		
Tuesday, 7/7	9:00am	Health/Blessings Elizabeth Rylow (Irene Malysewycz)		
Wednesday, 7/8	9:00am	+Teodor & Kataryna Stecura (Family)		
Thursday, 7/9	9:00am	+Andriy & Katerina Parc (Lidia Parc & Family)		
Friday, 7/10	9:00am	+Irene Stecura (Pat Krutyholowa)		
Saturday, 7/11	9:00am	+Alice Majkowycz (St. Andrew Parishioners)		
	3:30pm	Confession / Reconciliation		
	4:30pm	For the People of the Parish	LIVE	
		+Katherine Nadvit (Zappernick Family)	STREAMING	
Sunday, 7/12	9:30am	+George, Ann, Alex, Mary, Alan & Steve Lohanick	LIVE	
		(Mary & Olga Rusyniak)	STREAMING	
	12:00nn	+George Liszniansky (Jim & Anna Lukasik)	SIKEAMIINU	

We kindly ask that no one visit the church/cemetery office. Please call Fr. Ihor (440-391-8500) or the office (440-843-9149) if you have an urgent issue.

Guidelines for Resuming Public Services - We welcome back our faithful parishioners to St. Andrew Ukrainian Catholic Church. Please remember that the COVID19 virus is still very active within our community, therefore, please follow (at minimum) the these guidelines:

- 1. If you are not feeling well, please stay home. Pray at home by watching our live streaming services on Facebook.
- 2. Please use hand sanitizer upon entering the church.
- 3. Please use social distancing (6 feet) while sitting in pews.
- 4. Lastly, if possible, we strongly encourage the use of face masks.

These quidelines will be in effect through the end of the year (hopefully when a vaccine is available.)

Our Sympathies – We extend our most heartfelt sympathies to the family and friends of **+Mary Trochanowski** whose ashes were interred at Sunset Memorial Cemetery (North Olmsted) on July 7, 2020 in a private service by Fr. Ihor Kasiyan. May **+Mary** rest in peace and may her memory be eternal. Вічная Память!

THANK YOU! We want to acknowledge and thank John R. Stecura for making and donating two flower vase grabbers for the mausoleum crypts. John made these in loving memory of +John & +Irene Stecura. God bless you for your most kind gift to the cemetery mausoleum. May +Michael and +Irene's memory be eternal! Вічная Память!

ST. ANDREW UKRAINIAN CATHOLIC CHURCH (PARMA, OH)

BULLETIN: Fifth Sunday After Pentecost (7/5/2020) Epistle: Rom 10: 1-10 Gospel: Mt 8: 28-9:1



- Independence Day Our country celebrates it's independence on Saturday, July 4th. Let us take time to pray and reflect as we celebrate our nation's birthday. Galatians 5:13 "For you have been called to live in freedom. Use your freedom to serve one another in love."
- **ACME Community Cashback Program** We want to thank everyone who turned in receipts for this annual program to support our Social Committee in making baskets for Easter and boxes at Christmas for the home-bound. We received a check for \$176.63 from ACME.
- **St. Andrew Pyrohy Team** We graciously thank all those who made pyrohy earlier this year and for the last couple of weeks during the virus epidemic. The group will be taking the summer off...but, we are blessed to have such wonderful parishioners (and non-parishioners) helping make these delicious treats! God bless all of you...stay safe and stay well!
- **2020 FISH FRY** We don't remember if we ever thanked our Fish Fry volunteers this year. We had 2 normal weeks plus one week of "take-out" only, before the Fish Fry was closed due to the virus. We humbly thank all of our volunteers who worked the shortened Fish Fry and for all those who helped with clean-up after our three weeks. We did make a small profit (\$3,600). God bless all those who made the Lenten sacrifice this year...hopefully, we can return to normalcy next year.
- **Fr. Ihor's Vacation** Fr. Ihor and P. Tetyana will be traveling to Ukraine from July 27 to September 2 to attend the wedding of their son, Dmytro. Fr Andrew and Fr. Mike will be filling in, but there will be some changes to weekday Liturgies. Please check bulletins during this time frame for any changes or updates to the schedule.
- **Fall Ukrainian Festival** Due to COVID19 regulations regarding mass gatherings, we are CANCELING our Fall Festival. Please note, we will still have a FALL RAFFLE to support our church later this year. More information forthcoming.



- **CENSUS 2020** This year, the U.S. Census Bureau is conducting the nationwide census. We remind all of our parishioners and families to respond and to be counted. You can respond by phone, email or by regular mail. For more information, please call 844-330-2020 or go to http://www.2020census.gov
- **Employment Opportunities at St. Andrew** We continue to look for someone to work in the Church/Cemetery Office as Anna will be leaving at the end of 2021. We are also looking for a support services team (1 or 2 people) to help with hall rentals. If you or someone you know are interested in these paid positions, please contact the church office as soon as possible (440-843-9149).

We offer the following daily prayer to all of our parishioners, loved ones and people throughout this world: Covid-19: A Prayer of Solidarity (SOURCE: http://www.usccb.org) For all who have contracted coronavirus, We pray for care and healing. For those who are particularly vulnerable, We pray for safety and protection. For all who experience fear or anxiety, We pray for peace of mind and spirit. For affected families who are facing difficult decisions between food on the table or public safety, We pray for policies that recognize their plight. For those who do not have adequate health insurance, We pray that no family will face financial burdens alone. For those who are afraid to access care due to immigration status, We pray for recognition of the God-given dignity of all. For our brothers and sisters around the world, We pray for shared solidarity. For public officials and decision makers, We pray for wisdom and guidance. Father, during this time may your Church be a sign of hope, comfort and love to all. Grant peace. Grant comfort. Grant healing. Be with us, Lord. Amen